Welcome to CGCA High School!
To Parents and Guardians:
· Welcome to the start of 2020-2021 school year! My name is Mrs. Franklin and I will be your child’s teacher this year. Ms. Johnson will be the support teacher. We have well established dynamic teaching partnership and are pleased and excited to tell you that this is going to be a great year for you and your student. I understand that this is not the normal start of school. However, everyone is working hard to help make things as normal as possible with the hopes of being able to meet face to face very soon. 

· Some of the subjects I will be teaching this school year will be 9th & 10th grade English Language Arts, American Literature, and British Literature. I will also be teaching Spanish I & II and Economics. 
We have a new district wide platform that we will be using this year in addition to platforms students and parents are already familiar with (Google, Zoom, I Ready). This is still being developed as teachers are still completing training but once it is up and running, I will reach out to all of you individually to help you get set up and comfortable. 

Here are some things to expect during remote learning:

· Daily contact from Mrs. Johnson or myself

· Daily instruction through video conference or pre-recorded videos

· Daily assignments

· Weekly assessments

· Specific home learning schedule

· Meaningful, consistent, and engaging instruction and tasks
Here are some things to expect this year when we return to in-person learning:

Each day except Friday, I will send home a conference sheet with the daily point average/percentage that summarizes the points your child earned for positive behavior and opportunities he/she encountered to learn more appropriate behaviors. This paper is a good way to maintain communication between the classroom and home -- we are all working together. for your child to have a successful year. This sheet should be signed and returned every day. Homework assignments will vary and be described on an announcement where the parent and student will know in advance, unless it is just some work the student has not finished by the required time frame.  Your child will/should have ample time throughout the week to complete any unfinished work.

Please know that things are subject to change at any time. We will keep you up to date on those changes. We are all in this together.
If you ever need to contact me, for whatever reason, please do not hesitate. During school hours I can be reached at lisa.franklin@sccpss.com. My work cell phone number is 912-509-0505. And as always, once we are back face to face you may contact me at 912-395-5440 (CGCA) office number.
I know this is going to be a great year and I am so excited about working with your student. 

Thanks,

Lisa Franklin
High School Teacher

Coastal Georgia Comprehensive Academy

Mrs. Franklin and Ms. Johnson Room 8
Supply List:

For Virtual Learning your child will need:

Chromebook/laptop

Mouse (if they have difficulties using the touchpad)

Earbuds or headphones

Internet connection

3 ring binder

Loose leaf paper

 pen, pencils, highlighters 

For in person learning: 
loose leaf paper

(2) composition books

(2) 3 ring binder at least 1 inch

Pens, pencil, and pencil box

Color pencils, markers, highlighters, and 2 glue sticks

Clorox wipes

Liquid soap and hand sanitizer

2 boxes of Kleenex

Basic calculator (dollar tree)
Thanks,

Mrs. Franklin & Ms. Johnson
